Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 9th March 2006

Dear Parents,

Its great to be back in school after being off sick for a few weeks before half term. I’m glad to say that I’m feeling much better now and I would like to thank everyone for their kind regards.
The children made, and sent home, a fantastic card and I was very grateful because it cheered me up a lot.  

Sports News
The school was represented by two teams at the Shebbear College five-a-side rally last Saturday.
I think that the boys had an excellent day out and although we weren’t able to retain the trophy both of our teams played some excellent football and should be very pleased with their efforts.
Our B-Team was made up of children in Years 3 and 4 and contained: Matthew Thain, Andrew Weare-Gifford, Joseph Fenney, Matthew Carter, Josh Curtis and Jake Bentley-Jones.
They played really well in the morning to win their group and qualify for the afternoon competition where they made excellent progress to reach the semi-finals of the plate where they lost narrowly to Clawton A.

For such a young side to do so well is amazing and I think we have a very strong side coming through.
Our A-Team contained: Bradley Howells, Thomas Vallance, Ben Moulder, Shane Shadrick and Elliot Lewis.

They also played well to progress to the semi-finals of the main competition, with Elliot scoring several goals. Unfortunately they lost this match narrowly to Instow School by a score of 1-0.

I would also like to say well done to all of the children who took part in the cross country running competition which took place in Bude just before half term.
Unfortunately I was unable to see the children run because I was off sick but I’ve been told how well they did and we are all very proud of their efforts.

At the risk of singling out one child I would like to say how well Joseph Fenney ran in the under 9 boy’s race. He finished an excellent 6th which is outstanding when you consider the event was attended by schools from across the South West. 

Spring Art Competition

The PTA will be running a Spring art competition this term.
I think this is a lovely idea because it will give the children the opportunity to show off their talents.
The children will need to produce any piece of art on the theme of spring. 
It could be a drawing, a painting, a collage, work done in pastels or anything else that they can think of.

Work should be produced on A4 paper and each entry will cost 50p.
We are hoping to arrange some guest judges and there will obviously be a range of lovely prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.

The children will be judged in three groups: Classes 1 and 2, Years 3 and 4 and Years 5 and 6.
The closing date for the competition is 3rd April and I hope that all of the children will have a go.
Sex Education
On Friday 31st March the children in Years 5 and 6 will be visited by the school nurse as a part of the school’s sex education program. As in previous years she will show the children a video and there will be discussion related to puberty and growing up.

As a matter of school policy can I inform you that should you wish to withdraw your child from this session you have the right to do so but must inform the school in writing beforehand. I would strongly recommend that all of the children attend this session as they do every year.

If any parents would like to see the video before their children do I can arrange for it to be shown in school. If you would like me to arrange this please ring the office.

If you would like to discuss any of the above with me please feel free to get in touch.
Recycling 

The children were visited yesterday by South Molton Recycling who carried out some workshops related to the whole idea of recycling things and the ways in which we can try to be less damaging to our environment. The sessions were very informative and I think the children enjoyed them.
I’ve been asked to give you their web site address which is www.mrsrecycle.co.uk and if any of you would like any information this is where you should go.

I’ve also been asked to tell you that you can get a free recycling box and bag from South Molton Recycling.
School Uniform

We are always impressed with the children's standard of dress which is very good and often commented upon by visitors to the school and when we are on visits. I am very grateful to you as parents for ensuring that this is always the case.

As you know the school has a compulsory summer uniform and as in previous years the children need to wear the following items of uniform when they return to school after Easter for the summer term :

Boys -
School Sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirt.


Grey shorts.


Black footwear and grey socks.

Girls -
School sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirts.


Grey skirt or blue gingham dress 

Black footwear and white socks.
( girls may wear grey shorts and grey socks if they wish ).

I would be grateful if you could make sure that wherever possible the children have plain black shoes or trainers and socks of the correct colour. Can I remind you that when they return to school immediately after Easter the children should be wearing long socks. 
Can I also remind you that girls should be wearing grey skirts rather than black. This said if you have already bought a black skirt, or if your child has one from last year that still fits that’s fine, all we are asking is that you stick to the correct colour if you are buying anything new.
The school is again selling a number of additional items of summer uniform this term ready for the children to change into at the start of next term. All of the items are being sold at a cost price and we believe that they represent very good value for money as well as the convenience of buying locally.
Many parents buy uniform from us each year but, obviously, you only have to order through us if you want to. I would be very grateful if you stick to the above colours wherever you are getting your children's summer uniform from.

If you want to place an order please fill in the form, which is attached to this letter or speak to Rose Millman. If you want to see examples of the clothing there are samples available in school.

It is helpful for us to get as many of your orders as we can now so that we can order as much as possible in one go, however we will hold a range of items and sizes in school, as we always do, so that you can obtain items of uniform later on as well.

Please make sure that we receive all orders by Friday 17th March so that you get the clothes before the Easter break and in time for the start of next term.
Term Dates

Please find attached our school timetable for 2006 / 07.
Would parents of children, who will be in Year 6 next year, please take careful note of the following:

The children’s end of Key Stage 2 SAT test will take place during the week of 14th May 2007.

I am not permitted to authorise holidays for children in Year 6 during this week and moreover new regulations now require me to report any unauthorized absences to the education authoritry. This will inevitably lead to a fine and I would hate anyone to be placed in this position.

Thursday 9th March
Year 6 planetarium visit to Holsworthy College

Friday 10th March
After school dance clubs start
Tuesday 14th March
Team Photos
Thursday 16th March
Year 6 visit to IGER

Monday 20th March
Torridge Football / Netball Rally ( Northam )
Tuesday 21st March
Class 1 and 2 visit to Rosemoor Gardens

Wednesday 22nd March
Drum-Crazy music visit to school
Thursday 23rd March
Hockey Tournament ( Holsworthy, am )

Climbing Club visit to Northcott Mouth ( pm )



Football / Netball v. Monkleigh ( home )
Friday 24th March
Class 4 World War 2 topic visit in school ( am )



Cross Country Running ( Grenville, pm )
Thursday 30th March
Netball v. Parkham ( home )
Friday 31st March

Year 5/6 visit from school nurse

Wednesday 5th April
Tag Rugby Festival ( Bideford )
Thursday 6th April
Football / Netball v. Hartland ( home )
Monday 8th – Friday 12th May
SAT Week.

Friday 7th April



Last Day of Spring Term
Tuesday 25th April 


First Day of Summer Term
Monday 1st May



Bank Holiday
Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June

Summer Half Term
 Wednesday 26th July


Last Day of Summer Term
As you have read we have another very busy half term ahead of us and I know everyone is looking forward to all of the things we will be doing.

As always we appreciate your support and it will be great to see parents at the above events. 

Don’t forget to check out the school web site at www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
Bradworthy CP School.

School Uniform Order Form, Spring 2006.

Your Name :

I would like to order the following items of school clothing :

	
	Cost
	Size
	Number Required
	Total Cost

	School Polo Shirt


	£7.50 up to 32”

£10.00 34”and above


	
	
	

	School Sweatshirt


	£8.00 up to 32”

£9.00 34”

£10.00 36” and above


	
	
	

	School Shorts


	£6.00
	
	
	

	Gingham Dress


	£7.00
	
	
	


Sizes :
polo shirts, sweatshirts and dresses - measure your child around the chest.


Shorts and skirts - by age.

Socks by shoe size.
I enclose a cheque ( payable to Bradworthy School PTA ) / Cash for £ ________________.

I would rather pay for my order at the start of next term.

Signed :

